
Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 

Location: S5-104

May 4th, 2010   3:30-5:00pm

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Darrel Harrison, Buran Haidar, David Buser, Francois Bereaud, Linda Woods, MaryAnn Guevarra, Sean Bowers, Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Patricia Flower, Mark Hertica, Jeff Higginbotham, April Koch, Mark Manasse, Marilyn Espitia, Ryan Monroe, Lisa Munoz, Wheeler North, Angela Romero, Nam Sinkaset, Valri Nesbit, Ruth Trejo
Other Attendees: Patricia Hsieh, Kathy Werle, Diana Fink, Edward Cline, Joan Thompson, Duane Short, Joyce Allen, Susan Schwarz, Nick Moon, Dan Igou, Marie McMahon, Juli Bartolomei

Absent: Linda Lee, Otto Dobre, Peter Elias, Isabella Feldman, Mary Hart, Tim Hempleman, Mary Kjartanson, Jordan Omens, Wendy Stewart
Meeting called to order at 3:36pm.
A. Approval of Agenda and Previous Minutes
The agenda was initially approved with a single change. The “Old Business” discussion of the PLACe was moved ahead of the “Committee Reports”.  The senate later approved a motion to consider agenda items D-ii and D-iii that required a senate vote ahead of others right after the PLACe discussion. The previous minutes were approved unchanged.
B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer – David Buser reported a balance of $779.50 after the expenditure of approximately $63 for flowers for Clarice Fong’s memorial service. The senate approved expending $379 for its after-graduation party and carrying over the remaining $400.00 into next year’s budget. 
ii. President – None, in the interest of time. 
iii. Past President – None

C. Special Reports
i. Classified Senate President – Joyce Allen announced the plan to honor retirees on May 12th from 2-3:30pm in J225. Faculty presence will be appreciated and donations being solicited for a special presentation are to be forwarded to Joyce or Sam Shooshtary by May 12th. She thanked all who contributed to the Scholar Fest, as the money raised exceeded the original goal of $750. 
D. Committee Reports/Information
i. Basic Skills – Mark Manasse announced that Regional BSI 2010 is hosting a free event “Using Inquiry to Help Improve Student Outcomes” at Miramar College on May 14, 2010.
ii. Accreditation – Linda Woods asked the senate to accept the self-study report in its draft form with the possibility of final tweaking by the Senate Executive Board. A motion to accept the draft of the self-study report was unanimously approved. 
iii. Curriculum – Dan Igou, Curriculum Committee Chair and member of the CIC subcommittee on Instructional Services Policies and Procedures, presented the senate with Title 5-aligned and updated version of the Instructional Policies produced by the subcommittee and approved by the CIC. Dan informed that approval of the policies was time-sensitive, and Duane Short (who also serves on the CIC and its subcommittee) added that Procedures will be worked on in fall 2010. The senate passed a motion to approve the Policies for them to be forwarded for approval by the Board, with the understanding that the senate will be involved with developing the Procedures.
iv. Website – Angela Romero reported that beta-testing of the new SD Miramar website is underway. The Technology Committee will meet to evaluate the results on June 17. The website is accessible from campus through the “Headlines, Cool News” window on the SD Miramar College homepage.
E. New Business 
i. EOPS Funding Resolution (First Reading) – A resolution for the use of EOPS Funds for EOPS Students was presented. A motion to suspend the rules to take action was approved and the senate adopted the resolution to support maintaining EOPS Funding as mandated in Title 5 – categorical/no flexibility, and that current categorical funds are to be used exclusively for specified categorical programs. 

ii. Instructional Policies Review –  Same as item D-iii
i. Fall 2010 Exec/Senate Schedule of Meetings – The senate approved the fall 2010 meeting schedule.
F. Old Business 

i.        The PLACe – Diana Fink, as the outgoing director, expressed her concern that the current budget cut will wreak havoc for years to come affecting this faculty-driven effort that was initiated by Linda Lee. She reminded the senators of the recently approved substantive change that includes online tutoring services and the pending accreditation site visit in fall 2010. Diana presented a) a breakdown of hours by discipline showing that English, Math and Science students as the largest groups seeking the PLACe tutoring services, b) readiness of Basic Skills to pick up 0.94 FTEFs to cover the director’s cost for fall 2010 – spring 2011. Diana asked the senate to approve a “plan” to secure an additional 0.94 FTEFs.
Daphne clarified that the college had allocated 1 FTEF/semester for a faculty Director of the PLACe and that Diana, the current director, is retiring. The vacated position can’t be filled but the duties can be covered. One possible way would be to hire two part-time individuals for 0.47 each with additional ESUs. She added that, with Basic Skills covering half of the assignment, the only way to cover the remaining half is through FTEF, as there is no money due to back-fill for sabbaticals. Discussion ensued regarding a) the projected growth money and the restriction of the district allocation model that is based on our student enrollment target, b) the unanimous vote of the English department to donate 0.2 FTEF for the director’s position, c) the General Fund coverage of the tutors’ cost but not the director’s, d) requirement for a faculty coordinator, as classified staff (such as instructional lab techs)  can’t supervise & train teachers, e) lack of FTES collection for students receiving tutoring services and the state funding for teaching but not for helping students succeed, and f) the Chairs’ position in support of maintaining the PLACe director’s position leaving its funding decision to the campus at large. The topic will be on the Academic Affairs meeting agenda for next week. A motion to support “the plan” to secure the additional FTEFs was approved with 21 yeas and one nay.
ii. 
Instructional Master Plan (Second Reading) – The senate was presented with a narrative and accompanying drafts of School & Discipline spreadsheets. The senate approved the narrative portion of the Instructional Master Plan for the projected student body of 25,000, but not the spreadsheets that were considered work-in-progress, for inclusion into the self-study and the College-Wide Master Plan (CWMP), with one opposition. The music Department could not weigh in on the presented plan due to illness of its Chair. The spreadsheets will be brought back in the fall after final alterations.
iii. Textbook Adoption & Procurement Policy – Mark Hertica reported that the District Textbook Affordability Taskforce considered input it received and a) a change of wording was made to Policy item “g” from “Faculty will refrain from selecting course materials which contain advertising” to “Faculty shall be encouraged to avoid ordering textbooks with advertising” and b) other changes are being contemplated. Further consideration was postponed.
iv. Minimum Qualifications Equivalencies Procedure – The senate unanimously approved the final version of the procedure that was presented by Daphne.
F. Announcements
i. Congratulations to Retirees:
- “The Academic Senate would like to congratulate Diana Fink on her retirement. Diana has exhibited exemplary service as a faculty member, and in particular has made significant contributions through her role as PLACe Director and Basic Skills committee co-Chair. Thank you, Diana for your service to Miramar College. You will be missed!”
- “The Academic Senate would like to congratulate Mary Strobbe on her retirement. Mary has exhibited exemplary service as a faculty member, and in particular has made significant contributions through her role as Academic Senate President, Chair of Chairs, and Chair of Social & Behavioral Sciences. Thank you, Mary for your service to Miramar College. You will be missed!”
ii. Vets to Jets Resource Fair – May 5th.
iii. Graduation Fair – May 6th.
iv. After-Graduation Party – May 20th at Callahan’s, 6:30pm.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:49pm. Next meeting will be on Sept 7th, from 3:30-5:00pm in S5-104. Please submit agenda items by 9/1/10.
Respectfully submitted,  
Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei 
